Diocese of Killaloe

KILMALEY-CONNOLLY-INCH PARISH # Críocha Callan Pastoral area

PP: Fr. John McGovern 065-6839735. Fr. Donagh O' Meara Mullagh & Miltown Malbay 087-2322140 Fr. Martin Shanahan, Inagh 087-7486935 IBAN numbers for personal banking donations: Parish Current Account: IE09 BOFI 9042 1030 1660 28 Priests' Salary Account: IE56 BOFI 9042 1073 5476 56.

Mass times ~ Kilmaley: Saturday 7.30pm, Thursday and Friday 10am. Connolly: Sunday 10.30am, Monday and Tuesday 10am. Inch: Sunday 9.15am, Wednesday at 8pm

THE PARISH OFFICE IS TEMPORARILY CLOSED.

For all Parish business please contact Fr John on 065 68 39735 or email kilmaleyparish@gmail.com. Website: www.kilmaleyparish.ie

MASS INTENTIONS THIS WEEK:

Kilmaley:

Sat 10th 7.30pm **Brid Warren, Cappalea North.**

Martin (Batty) Fitzpatrick, Cragleigh

Sat 17th 7.30pm Breada Neylon Kilclogher Gearard O'Sullivan Lahaknock

Inch:

Sun 11th 9.15am No intention booked Sun 18th 9.15am No intention booked

Connolly:

Sun 11th 10.30am Seán ÓCeallaigh Rae na gCiseach.

Martin Murphy Carrigaholt and late
of Aildayour.

Sun 18th 10.30am No intention booked

ANNIVERSARY MASSES can be booked for any of the scheduled masses. Contact 065 68 39735.

ANNUAL LEAVE ARRANGEMENTS: To facilitate annual leave, there will be no weekday masses in Inch, Connolly or Kilmaley from Sept 7th to Sept 22nd. Weekend masses will be celebrated as normal in all churches during this time. If you require a priest urgently, please call Fr Shanahan (up to Sept 14th) or Fr O'Meara (Sept 14th to 22nd). Contact numbers at top of the newsletter. Thank you for your understanding.

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION on Tuesdays from 2 to 8pm in the "crying room" at Kilmaley Church if you can commit to an hour please contact Mary on 0872399797.

BASKET & ENVELOPE COLLECTIONS:

Weekly Envelopes €660.

Priests Collection €410.

Other collections €0.

We sincerely thank you for your contributions, they are vital in keeping our parish going. They can also be dropped into the Parochial House or into one of the secure collection boxes available in Kilmaley Church.



THE SEPTEMBER PRIESTS' COLLECTION is being taken up this weekend, Sept 11th. This is one of six collections each year whose proceeds pay priests' salaries.

LOURDES AUTUMN PILGRIMAGES

Franciscan Pilgrimage Sept 22nd to 27th. Diocesan Pilgrimage Oct 2nd to 7th. Both direct from Shannon. Contact joewalshtours.ie Tel: 01-2410800

KILMALEY LOTTO: 3rd Aug: Numbers Drawn 5,6,19,32. Next Jackpot €11,250. €30 winners; Liam Hehir—online, Padraig McGough— online, Eoin Burke c/o Marie Lynch, Noeleen Doherty Connolly, Aine Sexton Mullagh. Play on line at www.kilmaleygaa.ie. Tickets also on sale locally.

CLARE HOSPICE AT CAHERCALLA: Weekly draw result; Tue Aug 30th: 1st Prize €650.00 Martin Whym, Ennis . 2nd Prize €200.00 Kathleen O'Neill, Ennis. Contact Fundraising Office 065 682196 or www.cahercalla.ie.

THE ALZHEIMER SOCIETY OF IRELAND are delighted to announce the Alzheimer's Memory Walk 2022 is taking place nationwide on Sunday, 18th September. It's a family-friendly event suitable for all ages and abilities. It's hoped that 3,000 walkers across Ireland will help raise €250,000 for vital services that help to support so many people with dementia and their family carers across Ireland. Please visit memorywalk@alzheimer.ie to register for your fundraising pack today.

'NOURISHING YOUR BODY THIS WINTER'. Grainne Travers, Nutritionist, will give expert tips on how to nourish your body this winter on Thur 15. Sept at 6.30pm, Miltown Malbay Library will. Free event. Places are limited and booking is essential. Contact Miltown Malbay Library on 065 7084822 or email miltown@clarelibrary.ie

<u>SAMARITANS</u> Ennis and Clare Branch are currently recruiting new volunteers. No experience is necessary as full training will be given. Information at volunteer.samaritans.org. or

email Ennis.BranchRecruitment@samaritans.org.

PRAYER FOR UKRAINE A Day of Prayer for Ukraine will take place on 14th September 2022, as a mark of solidarity from the Church all over Europe. Please pray for an end to the war and suffering of the Ukrainian people. We pray too for continuing generosity of spirit in our response to those who have been forced to leave their homeland.

Notices for Newsletter can be sent by email to kilmaleyparish@gmail.com or drop them in the letterbox at Kilmaley presbytery by 1.00pm on Wednesday. We include notices for parish and church related events. Where space permits we also include notices for local not-for-profit groups.